Mr. Harold R. Elliott Senior High Basketball Coach Russell Public Schools Russell, Kansas

Dear Harold:

Thank you very much for your splendid letter as of August 5 informing me that Glenn St. Aubyn, your outstanding basketball player is planning to matriculate in the University of Kansas this coming fall. I appreciate your kindness and I am enclosing a carbon copy of my letter that I am writing him today.

I note with a degree of pleasure that Glenn is scholastically superior and also somewhat altitudinous in his stocking feet. Well, that is good news to me and I assure you that I am happy that Glenn will be with us and I pleage you that I will endeavor to carry on his basketball and other instructional work where you have left off.

I am asking that Glenn come into the office when he comes to the University so that we can assist him in any way possible. I am also writing Wilmer Schaffer to tell him that I am glad another good, tall boy from Russell will grace the basketball court at the University of Kansas. I am very fond of Bub and I think he is a fine fellow.

You certainly give Glerm an A-I rating and it is this type of chap that a coach is very fond to work with. I remember him from my contact but it will be a great pleasure to know him better.

I want to thank you for your kindness in writing me and in reply to your note of thanks for my coming to Russell I want you to know thewas a decided pleasure.

Yes, indeed we will use Glenn on our freshman court, and while Gordan Gray, our captain in 1935, will be the freshman basket-ball coach I want to assure you that I spend a great deal of time